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On a rainy, very windy day, April 29, 2020, our dear friend and fellow H.C.E. member Mary Olson was 
called to her eternal home.  As one of our members said “God had work for her in His garden in 
heaven.” 
 
Mary loved her flowers.  Her yard and home were surrounded by many, many, flowers.  Every year Mary 
and Kent hosted a garden walk for all members of the Franklin H.C.E. Club and their spouses.  Everyone 
brought their lawn chair and we sat around in a circle by the pond, listening to the waterfall and 
surrounded by the scent of flowers.   We then walked around the yard looking at all the various 
perennials; all were usually marked with an identification tag.  On the porches were annuals and flowers 
that needed to be put inside for the winter.  All the flowers were beautiful, usually blooming and 
flourishing.  Mary spent many hours maintaining her beautiful yard, watering and fertilizing the flowers 
she loved.  After the tour we were treated to a snack and Mary’s famous Root Beer floats.  Many of us 
have hostas, bulbs and perennials that Mary shared with us from her garden. 
 
Mary’s love of quilting will never be forgotten.  Not just by our club, but all clubs as she brought many 
articles to Rally Day.  The items were voted on by club members and she received many blue ribbons 
over the years.  These articles were then taken to the State Conference where more blue ribbons 
were received.  At the 2008 State Conference Mary received a Merit Award and Best of Show 
Medallion for the Mariners Compass quilt that she made in shades of blue.  She was so happy and could 
not believe that she had won.  Many of our club members have a quilted item that Mary made.  We 
were always happy when she had our name as her secret pal and as a Christmas gift we received a table 
runner or wall hanging that Mary had quilted.  These cherished items will remind us of Mary every time 
we use them. 
 
Mary was a faithful member of Franklin H.C.E. for 35 years and received her 35-year certificate in 
2019 at Rally Day.  She served on the County Cultural Arts Committee, was currently serving as club 
treasurer, served as club secretary in the past and volunteered on numerous club committees including 
our Christmas party, banquets, and kept track of the Secret Pal listing each year. She attended many 
educational meetings and participated in the Walking Exercise program, usually being one of the top 
participants. 
 
Her penmanship was exceptional so when our club made cards to be given to Rocky Knoll, Harvest Home 
or Sharon S. Richardson Mary was always asked to sign the cards with her lovely handwriting.   
 
In closing, this quote describes our feelings about our dear friend Mary: 
  Special people never leave us even after they are gone…… 
 They live in our hearts forever, nothing can ever break that bond. 
 
Submitted by Franklin HCE Club Members 








